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PIERCE COLLEGE DISTRICT
August 29, 2022
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Lisa Boyd 
Clemencia Castro-Woolery
Therese Pasquier
Steve Smith 
Brett Willis

COLLEGE OFFICERS PRESENT
Dr. Michele Johnson, Chancellor and CEO
Dr. Matthew Campbell, Interim President Puyallup
Dr. Ilder Betancourt-Lopez, VP for Learning and Student Success FS
Mr. Charlie Parker, Interim VP for Learning and Student Success PY
Ms. JoAnn Baria, VP for Workforce, Economic, and Professional Dev.

Ms. Holly Gorski, Vice President for Human Resources
OTHERS PRESENT 

Linda Sullivan-Colglazier, JM Johnson-Kola, Marie Harris, Preston Pulliams
QUORUM



A quorum was established with all members present.
PUBLIC COMMENT
None
Introduction of Gold Hills Consultants

Dr. Preston Pulliams introduced himself and gave an overview of Gold Hills Associates and their consulting strategies. He noted the firm has a nation-wide network, produces diverse applicant pools, and has a strong record of personally recruiting candidates.
Overview of the Chancellor Search Process
Dr. Pulliams provided an overview of the search process. He reported that a variety of diverse applications were received that included some non-traditional applicants that do not have a higher education background. He noted that during the open forums the college community was interested in candidates with strong leadership backgrounds. He shared an overview of the applicants in the pool, stating that he would be meeting with the College Search Advisory Committee to determine which applicants would move to the next step of a Skype interview. Following the Skype interviews, the Search Advisory Committee will provide the Board with their recommended list of candidates to bring to campus for interviews.
During discussion, Ms. Pasquier expressed her concern that applicants do not understand the job description; she noted that it appears people thought it was a president position instead of a chancellor position. She asked that Dr. Pulliams reach out to applicants and review the job description with them.
Dr. Pulliams stated that he and his partner would assist the Board with developing questions, check references, and providing the board with a five-to seven page portfolio of each of the finalist candidates.

Candidate and Board Interview Structure

Members discussed the interview process and timeline. The on-campus interviews will include tours of both campuses, open forums, receptions, interview with the Board, dinner, and a conversation with Dr. Johnson. Ms. Harris will send appointments to hold time on members’ calendars. All members are invited and encouraged to attend open forums and receptions for each of the candidates.
Ms. Sullivan-Colglazier reminded Board members that the consultant and Advisory committee provide recommendations and advice. The final decision on who will be interviewed and ultimately hired solely rests with the Board. She noted that the interview process needs to follow all the rules of the open public meeting act.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING        September 14, 2022
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 9:54 am.


________________________                                    _______________________             
                

Michele L. Johnson, Chancellor


Brett Willis, Chair
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